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Nevada State Juvenile Justice Oversight Commission  

Youth Committee Meeting 06/06/18 

Meeting Minutes  

Call to Order: Co-Chair John Munoz called the meeting to order at 1:02pm. 

Roll Call: 

Via Phone: John Munoz, Mayra Rodriguez-Galindo, Katherine Hickman, Kierra 

Bracken, Jaqueline Pierrott, Emmanuel Torres, Ricardo Villalobos, Sierra Fowzer, Sarah 

Bellows 

Absent: Justice Nancy Saitta, John Lambrose, Luis Beltran (non-voting) 

Public Comment: None 

Review Committee Reports 

Meeting Minutes from 2/9/18 and 4/11/18 were distributed to the group. There were no suggested 

amendments for either meeting. Jaqueline (Jackie) motioned to approve the minutes, Katherine 

(Katie) seconded the motion, and all committee members approved. 

 

 

Discuss and Assign Youth Members to Other Committees 

Ms. Bellows identified committees that each Youth member can be added to. Ms. Bellows will 

have Sierra Fowzer work with the Youth members to verify what works best with each of their 

schedules and will get them assigned to said committee(s). Ms. Bellows has tentatively assigned 

Mayra to the Risk Assessment committee, Katie to the Strategic Plan committee, and Jackie to the 

Data and Performance Measurement committee. Kierra is already working closely with Pauline 

Salla-Smith as a co-chair of the SAG Planning committee. Emmanuel Torres will look over his 

work schedule and verify which committee will work best for him. Sierra Fowzer will do additional 

follow-up with each member as needed, to ensure assignment to an additional committee. 

Schedule Another Tour 

Mr. Munoz suggests waiting until some time in September for a tour of the Jan Evans facility in 



Page 2 

 

Reno. Sierra will work with Youth committee members to verify school and work schedules for 

the Fall, then will reach out to Liz Flores at Jan Evans, to establish a date/time to tour the facility. 

This group hopes to be able to sit in on a couple court cases as they are heard, as well. This date 

will be given to the group as September draws closer.  

 

 

 

 

New Business 

Ms. Bellows shared that a 6th (and final) member is currently working on his application for 

appointment to the Juvenile Justice Oversight Commission. Stanley Rendon came highly 

recommended to this committee, as a former parolee from Las Vegas. As soon as Stanley turns in 

his application, Nikki Haag at the Governor’s Office will work diligently in completing his 

appointment. This group will formally introduce Stanley after receipt of his official appointment. 

Next Steps 

The next Youth Committee meeting is set for Wednesday, July 11, 2018 at 1:30pm.  

Public Comment: none 

Adjourned: by Co-Chair Mr. Munoz at 1:27pm    




